Holt Copse Conservation Volunteers
Minutes of the AGM  -  20th April 2015
	Present :
	Valerie Davis, Mike Davis, Valerie Givan, Colin Melhuish, John Robinson, Pip Robinson, Mike Saynor, Liz Read, Lao Holland, Sue Farrington, Bernard Paddison, Miguel Ogilvie, Sheila Hunt, Peter Amor, Derek Harding, Duncan Fisher (WBC).



	Apologies for Absence :
	Juliet Davis, Liz Webster, Candy Taylor.


	Minutes :
	The minutes of the previous meeting were available for inspection and accepted as a true record.



	Matters Arising :
	A selection of fruiting trees was obtained from The Woodland Trust by JR. They have been planted in in MS’s allotment for planting next season when they are a little larger.
Management plan – Section for recording work planned/completed has not yet been implemented. Need to investigate possibility of adding this information to the website. MS & CM to review.

The website has been kept updated with new photos, and HCCV Flickr photo page has been set up by Gareth.


	Co-ordinators’ reports :
MS

CM


	The Co-ordinators summarised the main activities during the year:  
MS outlined the roles of the joint co-ordinators with CM organising the practical aspects of work party scheduling and MS taking more of a role in funding, administration and communication with other organisations including WTC. 
MS reported that Holt Copse had once again featured prominently in the Town Council’s entry in the 2014 Thames and Chilterns in Bloom competition and had played a significant part in the winning of another Silver Guilt award this year. MS continues with his position on the Wokingham in Bloom steering committee for 2015. Judging will take place during July and Holt Copse may be on the judges route this year. (24th July confirmed since the AGM as the judging day)
MS gave thanks to officers CM, PR and MD for their valuable efforts in their various roles.

CM reported another varied and productive season with no work parties cancelled due to bad weather. There had been a healthy increase in attendance for both Saturday and midweek work parties with more than 22 members active over the season.

There were 12 scheduled Saturday work parties equating to 164 ‘person mornings’ and an average turnout of 13.6 members (up from 138 and 11.5 last season)
There were 12 scheduled midweek work parties equating to 73 ‘person mornings’ and an average turnout of 6.1 members (up from 49 and 4.9 last season).

(23 ‘person mornings’ were spent drinking coffee, eating biscuits and chatting!)
Additional 'pre-season' work parties were arranged to begin the footpath construction in May 2014. Approximately 80 metres of footpath was constructed in May and a further 75 metres added in autumn/winter 2014/15. Over 80 tonnes of planings were moved as part of this exercise. Leftover planings were used to patch other muddy sections of paths.

Excellent progress has been made in Compartment 3 with clearance of dense holly and bramble. Subsequently 200 hazel whips were planted in this compartment.
Two new Nature Watch info boards were constructed and installed. Repairs were made to three boards following vandalism (two panels smashed). The LNR notice boards were treated with wood preservative.
The nest box survey was completed by MS once again assisted by Malcolm Dunmore from FOTEB.

Compartment 6 was tidied, with brambles bashed and a dozen more hazel whips planted

English oak seedlings were harvested and transplanted into our allotment.

Several rowan trees and one field maple were planted in the park alongside The Copse.

The Scouts oak tree was moved back a couple of metres on Holt Lane.

Two additional red oak trees were transplanted into Connaught Avenue.

A litter pick was carried out resulting in the clearance of a sack full of Vodka bottles!



	Treasurer’s Report
	The Treasurer’s summary of the annual accounts had been circulated earlier and these were accepted. 
HCCV once again received a grant of £475 from WTC, along with further donations totalling £1426 (down from £2058 last year)  for the various projects undertaken during the year. Expenditure was £49.58 in excess of income with a closing balance at the end of the financial year of £79.15.

MD expressed sadness at the vandalism of the Nature Watch signs erected in The Copse. MS informed that WTC has kindly offered to finance the replacement the panels (which are currently on order - and have been installed since the AGM).



	Election of Officers :
	The existing officers were all prepared to stand again so with no further nominations, were elected en bloc for another year.  They are :-

Coordinators
                        Mike Saynor and Colin Melhuish
Treasurer
                        Mike Davis

Tools Management
            Colin Melhuish 

Refreshments

            Pip Robinson


	Training :
	Leadership.

CM arranged leadership training for two members (Liz & Juliet) last autumn. The current list of leaders is MS, CM, JR, LR, JD and LH. (LH will participate as reserve leader due to health problems)

First Aiders.

CM informed that participation in a first aid course might be available through the Green & Tidy gardening scheme for its volunteers. VG also has contacts with organisations that could supply first aid training. CM/VG to investigate.

Medical disclosure and contact forms are not yet available. CM & LR to complete.


	Wokingham Borough Council Countryside Service :

	Duncan Fisher outlined his role in assisting Andy Glencross providing ecology advice to WBC Countryside Service. 
DF hoped that HCCV could participate in the recently revived Wokingham Biodiversity Forum.
DF commented favourably on the management plan and suggested that progress with work could alternatively be displayed on the HCCV website.

DF advised that density of mature standard oaks was high for a coppiced woodland and suggested that a survey of tree density may be worthwhile. The ongoing natural loss of some oaks would improve this situation. Standing dead wood should be retained where possible as habitat.

With regard to the proposed rustic bench project DF advised that he was aware of a company that could plank up a tree in-situ for such a project.

DF advised that WBC CS could assist with bat box installation and will seek advice from the Berkshire Bat Group on suitability of various boxes.

Funding for projects would still be available from WBC CS and DF would advise when available.
VG asked about the effectiveness of the wildflower planting carried out last spring. Currently results do not seem to be too promising. DF commented that this was a good idea, making the most of areas that were not suitable for amenity grassland. MS informed that WBC has plans to create wildflower areas in selected local parks and Joel Park is one of the selected areas. Areas in Cantley field have already been treated and rotavated in readiness for sowing with seed.

MS hoped that the current species list could be expanded to include birds, mammals, insects etc. DF advised that the St. Paul's group were having a "bio-blitz" and were already talking to the bio-diversity forum about such surveys. 

	Work Plans:
	Summer:

A tidy-up session may be required if the Thames & Chilterns in Bloom judges plan to tour The Copse this year. MS/CM will arrange.

Make a concrete base for the new information board.

May need to organise watering sessions for the newly planted oak & hazel if dry conditions persist. MS to arrange as required.

Autumn/Winter:

The path is to be extended to the top of the slope if WTC can finance material and equipment.

Install two nature posters from the Field Studies Council. A variety of informative posters are available. DF advised that polycarbonate sheet would be better than acrylic for protecting the posters.
Coppicing and holly clearance will be continued in Compartment 3 over the coming winter.



	Website, Flickr and Other Publicity :
	A downloadable species list in Excel format has been added to the HCCV website.
DF suggested that the website could be updated with records of work carried out with some form of graphical map to highlight progress. CM to implement.

MS will be contacting the new Wokingham paper.
 

	Bird Boxes :
	MS circulated a report on the use of nest boxes drawn from the data obtained from this year’s nest box survey. As in previous years most nest boxes (over 70%) were used.

CM reported that many of the existing wooden bat boxes are damaged and are in need of replacement. CM will liaise with DF regarding replacement with concrete boxes, possibly including a large noctule roost box.


	Work Party Dates 2015/16 :

	CM will schedule Saturday and midweek (Tuesday/Friday) work parties and circulate the selected dates to members when available.
HCCV Leaflets (approx 60) will need to be updated with stickers for new 2015/16 dates. PR



	AOB :

	VG commented that the primroses planted in the hedge have flowered particularly well this year.
LH asked about our plans for wildflower planting. MS advised that the WBC wildflower scheme would be implemented in Joel Park. HCCV involvement would be minimal.

The formal part of the meeting closed, after thanks to Pip & John for hosting the meeting.


	Post meeting  activity :

	The evening was rounded off with a slideshow entitled "A Year in Holt Copse" presented by CM. This was well received and served to highlight the many changes in the Copse over the past 15 years.



Colin Melhuish
20th May 2015
